

Evangelical Etchings

May 2022

Making Decisions and The Way of Faith

By Pastor Dan Montgomery

It's been said that "whenever God closes a door, he opens a window." This may be true. But often our problem is not crawling through windows. It is too many open doors. For questions ranging from "What cereal should I have this morning?" to "What college should I attend?", we have more options than ever. Oddly enough, this flood of options has not made the average person happier. Nor has it made the average Christian holier. In fact, as Christians face a deluge of decisions, we become more anxious, focusing on minor things while ignoring God's priorities.

With this problem in mind, the High School Youth Group has been reading *Just Do Something: A Liberating Approach to Finding God's Will* by Kevin DeYoung. This book is helping to clear the fog for young men and women thinking through life decisions which lie ahead. The book covers a lot of ground, but the most helpful thing DeYoung does is sort out what we mean when we say, "the will of God."

Like any good author, DeYoung uses memorable alliteration to untangle the different ways we talk about God's will. Sometimes we are talking about God's will of *decree*, at other times his will of *desire*, and at then other times we are hoping to find his will of *direction*. Two of these are very biblical. The third is much harder to find in Scripture.

God's will of decree is everything that God sovereignly ordains will happen. Everything happening happens because it is according to God's will of decree. Everything not happening, doesn't happen because it is God's will for it to not happen. God is indeed "the one who works all things according to the counsel of his will" (Eph 1:11). When we sing "He's got the whole world in his hands..." with our kids, we are affirming that God's will of decree applies to all things.

But Scripture also talks about things happening that go against God's will. People do things that God disapproves of. This is the reason Jesus teaches us to pray "your will be done on earth as it is in heaven" (Matt 6:10). In heaven, God's name is perfectly hallowed. In heaven, God's law is perfectly followed. On earth, that's not the case. So, we pray that God's will would be obeyed here on earth just as fully as it is obeyed in heaven. When we talk like this, we are talking about God's will of desire. It is the way God desires his creatures to live. Jesus summarizes God's will of desire in Matthew 22:37–39 when he says "You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind. This is the great and first commandment. And a second is like it: You shall love your neighbor as yourself."

God's will of *decree* and God's will of *desire* are two slightly different ways we talk about God's will. They are both biblical ways of talking. Deuteronomy 29:29 brings them together: "The secret things belong to the LORD our God, but the things that are revealed belong to us and to our children forever, that we may do all the words of this law." God's will of decree is often hidden from us. It is among the "secret things" that "belong to the Lord." But his will of desire is among "the things that are revealed." We and our families are to live it out.

But there is a third way we talk about God's will. Many of us seek God's will of *direction*. Given all the options in front of us, and our uncertainty about the future, we hope that God will reveal to us what decision we should make. We know that God knows what our future holds. We like that. We don't like that it is, to us, among the "secret things" that "belong to the LORD." So we hesitate to choose a college, hand in a resignation letter, or ask a girl on a date until we think we have heard a specific word of direction from the Lord.

We are not usually as presumptuous as Gideon and his dew soaked (and then not dew soaked) fleece (Judges 6:36). But we still hold out hope that a random Bible verse, an unexpected billboard, or a random waking thought will make the secret things less secret. But this is not the way of faith. Walking by faith, we are free to "Just Do Something." As DeYoung says, "Because we have confidence in God's will of decree, we can radically commit ourselves to His will of desire, without fretting over a hidden will of direction" (p. 39). This does not mean decisions are easy. Big decisions require prayer, counsel, and careful thought. We need to be growing in wisdom day after day. But who we date and what job we take are not God's ultimate concern for our lives.

Maybe you are frustrated and disappointed by where you are in life. You feel stuck. Or maybe you are overwhelmed by the choices in front of you. No matter where you are, you do not need to worry about discovering a hidden will before taking the next step. Nor are your trials there because you ignored some hidden direction. Jesus said we should "seek first the Kingdom of God and his righteousness and all these things will be added to you" (Matt 6:33). That is to be our focus in life. The Holy Spirit, working through God's word, forms us into people who embody God's will of desire, trusting his will of decree. As we do that, no matter where we choose to go, God will be our Good Shepherd. Embracing this doctrine has been freeing for many young people. I hope it has the same freeing effect for you as well.

Inside This Issue:

Pastor Dan's Column	1
Operation Christmas Child	2
Summer Reading Challenge	2
Women's Ministry & AWANA News	3
Missions Updates	4-6

Operation Christmas Child

By Lucie Oygard



Our Church is going to be the Central Drop-off for OCC again this year. That will be in November, which seems a long way off but there is something we would like your help with now. Starting

in May we will be collecting filler items for the shoeboxes.

The shoeboxes we collected last year went from our church to the processing center in Denver. At the processing center each box is opened and things that can't go are removed. People who have gone to help at a processing center tell us that filler items are greatly appreciated and make sure that every children gets a full box. We would like to start by collecting useful things that every child needs and most of us take for granted.

May and June we are collecting:

- toothbrushes
- toothbrush holders
- soap (in the original package)
- soap boxes and
- wash clothes

July and August we are collecting:

school supplies

Multi-packs are welcome, no need to separate them. We will do that during collection week. There will be collection bins at the table where we usually put the shoeboxes. Thank you.



Need to Update Your Info?

Have you or a member of your home moved recently? Do you have a new phone number or e-mail address? Please call the church office to update us at 605-338-2077 or send the office an email at: office@knowinggodsf.org to help us keep in contact with you!

Summer Reading Challenge

By The Library Committee



The FEFC Summer Reading Challenge is starting in a few weeks. It will start May 22nd and end August 28th. The

challenge is <u>only for youth</u> this year. Children and their parents/supervisors can sign up in the library on or after May 22nd. Once participants have their packets, they can start reading!

There are three divisions:

- Beginner is for preschoolers who can be read to
- Junior is for K 6th grade
- Senior is for 7th 12th grade

We look forward to seeing new and returning readers this summer. Feel free to stop by the library if you have any questions. Thank you!

Upcoming Events

May

8-Mother's Day

15—Communion Sunday

30-Memorial Day | Office Closed

June

19—Father's Day

19—Communion Sunday

26—Church Picnic at Upper Tuthill Park

July

4—Independence Day | Office Closed

16-23—Youth Group Mission Trip to Kansas City

24—Communion Sunday

24-28—Vacation Bible School

31—Church Picnic at McKennan Park

Evangelical Etchings Page 2

Women's Ministry News

By Mary Lynne Johnson



Spring is an optimistic time of year. We look ahead to the celebration of the Resurrection, the promise of new life in Christ, and the promise of warmer days with green grass and

flowers! I love these verses, which remind us of the Lord's faithfulness. Lamentations 3:22-24 "The steadfast love of the Lord never ceases; his mercies never come to an end; they are new every morning; great is your faithfulness."

As we plan for the rest of the year, we want to highlight dates for your calendar! Our summer Bible Study will meet a little later this year. We will meet Thursday mornings beginning July 14th and ending on August 4th. We will use a Kay Arthur Precept study: Obadiah—Spare Your People Lord. This class will be meeting in person at FEFC. Unfortunately, we are unable to provide childcare in the summertime. We encourage you to coordinate with other moms in sharing childcare. Childcare is a critical component of our study time on Thursday mornings during the school year. Would you be willing to consider serving in this Ministry? We want to grow this program but cannot without our dedicated volunteers.

Our book club read for the summer will be *Closer than a Sister – How Union with Christ helps Friendships to Flourish* by Christina Fox. We will meet Monday evenings for 8 weeks starting June 6th, with breaks for the 4th of July and Vacation Bible School (07/25) from 7-8:30 pm in the café area.

There will be times to gather for connection during the more relaxed summer months. Desserts for 6, Gathering Nights on the parking lot, and bonfires have been a hit in the past! Do you have a bonfire spot you would like to share with the women from First E Free? We would love to hear from you!

Watch the bulletin for a chance to sign up to help restock the Freezer Ministry. The fall conference is TBD right now. As you know, we are always looking for theologically sound speakers for our time together. Please contact Mary Lynne at (marylynne@knowinggodsf.org) or by cell at 612-209-0578 with your recommendations.

If there are ways we can come alongside you—whatever your season in life—the Women's Ministry Team would love to do that. We would be honored to pray for you, share a coffee, or encourage you in any way we can.

AWANA Spring Updates

By Craig & Chris Herman



Spring is in the air which means there are only a few weeks left of the current Awana year. This years "Building a Lego-cy" project

was directed towards an amazing opportunity in Zimbabwe and neighboring countries in Africa.

Within the last year or two the director of education in Africa was approached with the option of letting Awana be taught in the public schools in Zimbabwe. She gave them 500 pilot schools to try it out. What they observed was beyond incredible!! They noticed school attendance grew, discipline in students improved, and teachers were being saved through the Awana program! The results were so great that the director of education now has allowed all 7,500 schools in Zimbabwe to teach AWANA in their public schools!

If this were not enough of a miracle, it is now spreading to seven more countries in Africa! What an awesome work of God! Our First E. Free Awana club joined in this year to raise money for this project. In three weeks, clubbers raised \$1,961.95! Enough to start Awana in three schools which will reach 500 students and teachers in each school!

A special offering was taken a few Sundays ago after the church service to others who may want to join in on the project. An additional \$1,350.75 was raised which enables us now to support five schools! That is a total of reaching 2,500 children plus teachers with the gospel of Jesus Christ! A huge thank you to all who took part in this project! We sent the money we collected to AWANA headquarters in the middle of April.

Awards Night for all clubbers is Wednesday, May 4th in the Sanctuary starting at 6:25pm. A pizza dinner for clubbers and their families will be held in the fellowship hall just before the awards ceremony. Thank you.

All for His glory! Craig & Chris Herman Awana Directors

Evangelical Etchings is a quarterly newsletter of First Evangelical Free Church in Sioux Falls, SD. It is mailed to regular attenders and others upon request by contacting the office by email at office@knowinggodsf.org or by phone at 605-338-2077.

Page 3 May 2022

EFCA Central Newsletter: "He is Risen Indeed! Joy Giving Multicultural Churches"

By Rev. Brad Wos



As we celebrate the Resurrection, many of our Muslim neighbors that greet us with the word Salaam (Peace) are searching for Peace during this Ramadan season of fasting. Many of our

Muslim neighbors need a friend that lives and models the peace of Christ to them in their search for peace. Like the city of Jerusalem, our Muslim neighbors have Jesus hidden from their eyes. Easter is an excellent season to explain the Cross of Christ and how Jesus opens our eyes to peace. Will we in the EFCA Central be willing to simply be a friend to our Muslim neighbors? We can begin in Jerusalem with our neighbor across the street.

My friend Scotty Smith encouraged me the other day with this meditation on Jesus' Compassion and my blindness. Jerusalem means the City of Peace. Yet, as Jesus entered Jerusalem we hear the heart of a compassionate King crying that this city of peace would know on this day "the Things that make for peace", yet Peace was hidden from their eyes.

How our world today is no different from the city of Jerusalem. Last August, we prayed for the Peace of Afghanistan and now they are our neighbors. We are praying for the peace of Ukraine and they will also soon be our neighbors. How we look blindly for "The things that make for Peace" with solutions that leave us empty. Even now the tender heart of our King sees how easily we run toward the things that do not give peace. We are blind to Jesus as the true "King of Peace" unless Jesus opens our spiritual eyes to see Jesus as our only source of peace.

I would still be blind to seek peace in all the wrong places if Jesus had not opened my eyes to see my need through the Cross. The Cross reveals Jesus as the Lamb of God who takes away the sin of the world to a sinful self-righteous heart like mine that was no different from the Pharisees. Jesus, The Lamb of God on the Cross removed the wrath of God and credits me now as his righteous son.

How we long for the day when the full healing of the eyes of our heart will see Jesus as Lola is seeing him now. We will be presented Holy and blameless for we will be Like Jesus (1 John 3:1-3). This resurrection season, dance the Gospel with joy believing "Everyone who Hopes in Jesus purifies himself as he is pure."

"Be still, and know that I am God.
I will be exalted among the nations,
I will be exalted in the earth!"

Psalm 46:10

Center of Hope Newsletter: "The Fine Line"

By Adam Hofer



Earn-Your-Way Program:

As we launched our Geared To Empower Bike Ministry last year, we started the Earn-A-Bike program, which allowed guests to earn their bikes through community service at local nonprofits. We wanted to provide the bikes in an empowering and dignifying way. The program took off! The program provided the needed volunteers for local nonprofits during the Covid-19 season. We are pleased to announce that the Earn-A-Bike program is offering additional work-related items and will be called "Earn-Your-Way" from now on. Guests can now earn ID assistance to help them obtain work and steel-toed boots for jobs that require them. We have learned in our many years of ministry that empowering people to live into their purpose of loving God and others is more important than giving them hand-outs. Our guests leave with these items knowing they made a difference and were part of the solution to the poverty they see around them on a daily basis. We rely on your

continued support to keep this program operational.

Care Center:

Our Care Center is a place of healing for our guests where they can come to belong, be listened to, be prayed over, and be encouraged. We offer highly subsidized clothing and winter gear for the working poor population in Sioux Falls and have a Mercy Ministry Clothing Voucher system in place to provide clothing to people in crisis. Guests must talk with a pastor to obtain a clothing voucher to ensure the voucher system is not abused and creates opportunities to further connect them to needed resources to THRIVE and not just SURVIVE. Charging a little for clothing gives DIGNITY to our guests. In addition, we have three pastors available for free pastoral counseling. No appointments are needed. Our mission is to walk alongside people to promote spiritual and physical health. We take the mission seriously and walk alongside each guests in ways that empower them to want to grow in their relationship with God and to use their Godgiven gifts to bless our community through work. Our ministries do not help people subsist in their brokenness but rather gives them what they need to THRIVE.

Mission:

The Center of Hope exists to walk alongside people, to bring spiritual and physical health, and ultimately to change the community one life at a time.

Social Media:

- facebook©: facebook.com/centerofhopesf
- E-mail: info@centerofhopesf.org
- Web: www.centerofhopesf.org

Ethnos 360: "Wes' Writings"

By Wes Goddard



Greetings from Paraguay! I trust that each one of you had a good Easter holiday and time to be ETHNOS reminded of our Savior Jesus Christ, and what He has done for us. Thanks so much for your prayers and interest in my ministry, and for those

who have contributed financially to my ministry. I do appreciate it!

My co-workers and I have continued to have some security issues in the region here. In December and January, and also now in Abril, we are basing out of the city on the border of Paraguay and Brazil. During February and March, we were able to live out at our houses near the Pai community. Most likely, starting in May, we should be able to live out there again for a period of time. (Please contact me privately, for more details about the security issues.) I praise the Lord that my co-workers Mark & Odie were able to come from Canada and spend two months here in Paraguay during February and March. They returned to the USA and Canada in March. During their time here, we made a trip together to one of the Pai communities and spent 2 days there holding special Bible teaching sessions. Just this past weekend, one of the Pai churches hosted another youth event for Pai youth. I heard that there were 60 to 80 youth. A Paraguayan pastor friend was the special speaker, teaching on the topic of God's love. This is the 3rd Pai youth camp, since December.

Ministry opportunities:

During the times that I have been able to stay out at my house, I've been doing blocks of Bible teaching with one young Pai couple in the area there. When I'm out there, I also teach a group of Pai children on Saturday mornings. I praise the Lord that there continues to be a wide open door in Brazil, at a large Pai community where a Pai pastor has invited me and the Pai co-teachers to teach the Foundational Bible lessons. On April 3, one of the Pai Bible teachers and I held an all day session there, and taught lessons 1-7. We plan to do more teaching and to also give opportunity to the people to have some hands-on training to do Bible teaching with the materials. I and a Pai Bible teacher also plan to assist a Brazilian missionary, who would like us to do Bible teaching to the Pai people there in Brazil at a different Pai community.

Please pray:

Please pray that God would give wisdom to me and the Pai Bible teachers with the opportunities in Brazil, Pray that God would raise up Pai Bible teachers in those communities who would clearly communicate the Gospel of grace. Pray for safety amidst the security issues. Pray too for a block of concentrated Foundational Bible teaching that Pai Bible teacher Edgar and I plan to do in his community the end of this month. Pai youth camp last weekend. Thanks so much for your prayers!



Alpha Center: "Angie's Story"

By Leslee Unruh



Throughout childhood, my mom was my number one supporter, hauling me around the region for basketball tournaments and encouraging me to work hard in school.

However, when I moved away to college our relationship became strained. My mom became an empty-nester, which was tough for her to cope with as I became more independent. In 2019, several life-changing events led me to contact Alpha Center.

Shortly before finding out I was pregnant, I was diagnosed with Crohn's Disease. Following this diagnosis, my engagement ended, and I was left reeling. My ex-fiancé made it clear he did not want to parent our child, and I did not have support to continue the pregnancy from a majority of my family members, including my mom. I realized that if I wanted to have this baby, I would have to do it all on my own, a scary thought for a 24-year-old with a chronic illness.

I couldn't navigate my own emotions without some help and I needed information on adoption and abortion. Thankfully, I found Alpha Center. The compassionate care I received, in addition to the opportunity to see my 8-week-old baby on the ultrasound screen, strengthened my decision to continue my pregnancy. I felt so alienated from family and friends during the majority of my pregnancy that the support I received at Alpha Center proved invaluable.

I took advantage of the programs to help prepare me for motherhood including Earn While You Learn, Life Skills Class and one-on-one mentoring. As I went through the chapters of the book study Life Unstuck with my mentor, Brittany, I discovered God's love and the strength He gives to navigate hard relationships and conversations. After months of receiving encouragement solely from Alpha Center, I began to see my mom's heart change. As a result of my Crohn's Disease, I had become extremely sick during my pregnancy and was unable to work. Consequently, I needed to move back to my parents' home in Minnesota.

Even though I wasn't able to go into Alpha Center for appointments anymore, the staff and volunteers still kept in touch and prayed for me. On October 14, 2019, my parents helped me welcome their granddaughter, Mollie Kay, into the world. She is the most beautiful girl I have ever seen.

I am still trying to manage my Crohn's and regain health, but Mollie and I are both doing well. She loves the time we have been able to spend living with Grandma and Grandpa, but I hope we will be able to find a place of our own soon. Becoming a mom has given me a brand new appreciation for my own mom. I always knew my mom worked hard to take care of my sister and me, but I never truly realized the sacrifice of being a parent until having my daughter. I feel incredibly blessed by the knowledge and courage I gained from my time at Alpha Center, as well as having my mom by my side to help me navigate these first years of motherhood.

Page 5 May 2022

EFCA: Ukrainian Refugee Response

Help ReachGlobal Crisis Response meet the needs of refugees in the wake of the conflict in Ukraine



We are grateful for your generosity toward the Ukrainian Refugee Response. Our initial efforts EFCA offered real help and hope: doors are open for gospel conversations through the ministry of

ReachGlobal City Teams and national partners in Europe.

This is a long-term response in a dynamic and rapidlychanging crisis. As a result of our initial assessments and response efforts, we have identified an opportunity to increase our goal in order to restore the Body, extend gospel ministries and establish the Church where the gospel isn't known. As this situation develops and more Ukrainians are displaced, our new goal of \$3,000,000 will help Crisis Response and ReachGlobal provide holistic pathways for discipleship, leadership development and church planting in Ukraine and throughout Europe.

Brian Duggan, EVP of International Ministries, sat down with three leaders shaping our response in eastern Europe. If you know someone who speaks Ukrainian or Russian and would be interested in helping with translation efforts during this response, please let us know.

ReachGlobal Crisis Response continues to mobilize support for Ukrainian refugees in the wake of this crisis. Ukrainians need your help, and your partnership makes a difference. Partner with us by contributing to the <u>Ukrainian Refugee Response fund</u> today.

For decades, ReachGlobal missionaries have faithfully served in Ukraine, building deep relationships with national partners and the Ukrainian people. The work of faithful missionaries to extend gospel ministries in this former Soviet state revealed a people hungry for the good news of Jesus Christ, Lives have been transformed and churches planted.

While grateful for years of fruitful ministry, we grieve with our ReachGlobal staff who have fled conflict and the people they love. Todd Hiltibran, ReachGlobal's international leader in Europe, provided an update on the situation:

"Our ReachGlobal staff are safely out of the country, but our national partners remain and we're concerned for their safety. We can't predict the ramifications of this conflict for the surrounding countries or the world, but we do know that there will be opportunities for the gospel. Ask our Father for peace in the land, for healing, redemption, and life to abound."

God hears our prayers and we humbly bring this conflict, the Ukrainian people and leaders throughout the region to our Heavenly Father.

ReachGlobal is blessed with many national partners and ministry relationships in eastern Europe. In fact, partners on the ground have already received funds, and we expect a significant number of ministry opportunities to emerge as the situation develops.

Leaders from ReachGlobal and Crisis Response are in contact with ministry leaders in Hungary, Romania, Slovakia, Moldova and Poland, identifying ways to serve displaced Ukrainians. Though we face a deepening crisis, gospel opportunities abound.

Would you financially partner with ReachGlobal Crisis Response to help displaced Ukrainians by giving to the Ukrainian Refugee Response fund? These funds will meet the basic needs of refugees, support the work national partners and expand their ability to minister in the midst of crisis. Thank you for your partnership.

Give online or mail a check designated to:

Ukrainian Refugee Response 38935 EFCA 901 E 78th St Minneapolis, MN 55420-1300

Miss a Sermon? Wish to Hear One Again?

Please visit the Sermon Audio website to listen to sermons by the FEFC Pastoral Staff! You can search by keyword, date, speaker, scripture, series, or topic.

Around the House

100 Hidden Words to Find

TELEVISIONCJCCKXBREFRIGERATORJK SKHGBN Ν F MDRWUYWRCXHFOTSK o o zZ Κ U TNMATTRESS ZQXQNAF KNRCF Т S 000HF N R OBUMN TPS D SVZB V 1 J Υ D В Α F Т J F E B A С BUCWNPNCAABRRF S N Н т Т Ε Α М S J S O U F U S D G W U U I TMAD J Т F L P н о С В HOHSEOEMLPNADUSSWTNTWRXHSBA JQMK EΥ ASDAMP LNNHTYLHCT U S EΥ ARU F S ٧ Υ Ε Α Е NLRSOMEUI OFWWJR IOCWTREFOOUT L Е Т GUUQTMNTGSYVT 1 OONWSG ERMOJ SEX W P M L D P E T E H P H O A P B N W A E H D P CMI CROW V Q P Z Z I F Z R R T O Y H Q N Q G O Q C R F H S G E O M Cυ K M OORSRWOOANCARPETWUHJ TOWELUI ٧ EVWHAUP JAGSYYVTP OHSKCTSRLNRL 0 CWMJNGMEJZXWHCPKL Т JOKGATRRO HURNWF OQHD ENZAERHDSHIXNTCK E O L A ı ZTWJKWPWORNF TUPTGJYDDRR s Α HHPOATWELYSEAGEPE F A X J ı D M O P PCM ı ZHCQLTEMVE E Q R BHE Ε В Α KE Т S SWNRIAT XLHKKXABROBRRN ΧL в м OKXLLBMPS EDDB 1 APTS PMB 0 ٧ Α E Α S 0 GQWWLILAUITBERTQWV E M BOBV D S F ON ONW Α B D FΗ S 0 C Ε NRC UR Е J Т ٧ Р ٧ Ν Ģ CAVKGTADKDRESSER BEDSWEV Α Ν V P ORKF вт 1 J S ΚE I C O M B ΚN ŧ F EUNW С S E κ G AMHE KECXKAF PSOVENDGC JAMD SHEE Т R ΜE L М R C Ε T B Ε 1 QPL С Т 0 0 Т н в R U s SRUOUY Х Х V P R ı OQA T E L T Z A В ΤZ NUGTSC SP s 1 KHROS C M 0 -CP Т AWF J Ε U QME S A UTYXSOKHQTNNVDE TER G Ε Ν Т 00TT Ν FQGS L Ν COHL H W S С Ε Z D Ν ΗΝ L E NBMH Α Т Т ı CAHSUGAE ٧ TRA SHA Т В F В NNASFPRWWNBRUSHI S S DRGQHANUU G D M B 0 CKSTBBGPYYLCQZQAYRQE TRMZLHKSBEWIU N D O W V I U Z J R H T E A P O T V P X Y P R Q W B R O O M N QDWI

attic brush basement cabinet bathroom candle bathtub carpet bed chair bedroom clock bench closet blanket clothes blender coaster book coat bookcase comb computer bowl

broom

ush couch
binet counter
indle cup
rpet curtains
air cushion
ock desk
oset detergent
othes dishwasher
aster door
at drawer
indicated are determent
of the descent determent
of the descent determent descent de

conditioner

dryer

fan

fork frame glass hanger hook iron keys kitchen knife knob lamp

floor

mattress
microwave
mirror
mop
ottoman
outlet
oven
pan
pantry
paper
pen
photo

pillow

plate pot purse refrigerator remote rug shampoo sheet shelf shoes shower sink

slippers

socks spatula sponge spoon stairs table teapot television tile tissues toaster

toilet

soap

toothbrush toothpaste towel trash vacuum vent washcloth washer window

Page 7 May 2022

First Evangelical Free Church 2601 W 69th Street Sioux Falls, SD 57108

Phone: 605.338.2077

E-mail: office@knowinggodsf.org

www.knowinggodsf.org

Nonprofit Org. U.S. POSTAGE PAID Permit No. 7539 Sioux Falls, SD

First Evangelical Free Church

"Knowing God and Making Him Known"

